
                                                                                                                              
 
 PANDEMIC EBT 

Students in Arizona are eligible for Summer 2023 P-EBT if: 
1) They are enrolled in May 2023 or the last month of the 2022-23 academic year in a 
participating National School Lunch Program (NSLP) site 

AND 
2) They are determined eligible for free or reduced-price meals by the last day 
of the 2022-23 academic year. 
 
 
 
Households should make sure their school has the current mailing address on file. 
 
 

Benefits = $120 added to EBT card for use throughout the whole summer 
 

Submit a free and reduced-price school meal application before the end of the school year to ensure 
your child receives P-EBT.  

• Receive SNAP? 
OR 

• Attend a school with no-cost meals for all because of the  
Community Eligibility Provision?  

• Not sure? Ask your school. 
 

 
Families who receive P-EBT can also participate in summer meals without impacting their 
benefits. 

Benefits are provided on an EBT card: 
• Received P-EBT before? Benefits are loaded onto the same card as before.  

If you lost this card, you can get it replaced.  
• Receive SNAP? P-EBT benefits are loaded onto your SNAP card. 
• New to P-EBT? A card will be mailed to you. 

Learn more at azfoodbanks.org/what-is-pandemic-ebt 
or call the DES P-EBT Hotline at 844-841-3802 

Immigration status is not considered for Pandemic EBT eligibility 
and receiving P-EBT will not make you a public charge. 

 

 


